
Minutes of the  

SNHPC METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION 

September 26, 2023  

11:30 A.M. 
 

Meeting held in-person at the SNHPC office (438 Dubuque Street, Manchester, NH). Virtual 
participation in the MPO meeting was also accommodated via Zoom. 

 

MEMBERS PHYSICALLY PRESENT 

Bedford Bill Jean 

Chester Andrew Hadik 

Chester Deborah Munson 

Derry Jeff Moulton 

Derry Richard Tripp 

Francestown Gary Schnakenberg 

Goffstown Barbara Griffin 

Londonderry Suzanne Brunelle 

Londonderry Arthur Rugg, Secretary 

Manchester Marcus Ponce de Leon 

New Boston Mark Suennen, Vice Chair 

Windham Peter Griffin, Chair 

Windham Edgar LaPointe 
 

MEMBERS VIRTUALLY PRESENT 
Bedford Bryan Lord 

Francestown  Alfred Eisenberg, Alt.  

Goffstown Jacob LaFontaine 

Hooksett Denise Pichette Volk 

NHDOT William Rose 
 
 

GUESTS PRESENT VIRTUALLY 

Derry  George Sioras 

 

 

STAFF PHYSICALLY PRESENT 

Sylvia von Aulock Executive Director 

Nathan Miller Deputy Executive Director 

Suzanne Nienaber Principal Planner 

Cameron Prolman Regional Planner 

Zachary Swick Sr. GIS Analyst 

 

 

VOTING REPRESENTATIVE SEATS VACANT 

Auburn  

Bedford  

Candia  

Deerfield  

Weare  
 

 
MEMBERS ABSENT 

Bedford  Danielle Evansic 

Bedford Daniel Heath 

Chester Dana Theokas, Alt.  

Deerfield Frederick McGarry 

Francestown Linda Kunhardt 

Francestown Jennifer Vadney 

Goffstown Jo Ann Duffy, Alt.  

Goffstown Colleen Mailloux 

Hooksett Robert Duhaime 

Londonderry Brian Battaglia 

Londonderry Jeffrey Penta, Alt. 

Londonderry Lynn Wiles, Alt. 

Manchester Ray Clement, Treasurer 

Manchester Donald Waldron 

New Boston David Litwinovich 

Weare Naomi Bolton 

MTA Mike Whitten 

Manchester Airport Ted Kitchens 

FHWA Leigh Levine 

 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED 

Derry John O’Connor 

Londonderry Deborah Lievens 

Manchester Peter Capano 

Manchester Daniel O’Neil 

 
STAFF VIRTUALLY PRESENT 

David Tilton Regional Planner 

Tammy Zamoyski Regional Planner 
 

 

CALL TO ORDER  

Chair Peter Griffin called the MPO meeting to order at 11:31 AM. A quorum was present. 

 

 



ACTION ON MINUTES OF AUGUST 22, 2023 

Motion by Mr. LaPointe to approve the minutes of August 22, 2023. 

Motion seconded by Mr. Rugg. Vote was taken in conjunction with the roll call.  

Motion carried, with Messrs. Jean, Lord, Schnakenberg, Rose and Mses. Barbara Griffin, Pichette-

Volk abstaining. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS (none) 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Draft FY2025-2034 TYP Review 

Mr. Nate Miller reviewed the new projects and project changes affecting the SNHPC region in the 

draft FY 2025-2034 Ten-Year Plan. The last GACIT hearing is in Goffstown on 10/25/23, after 

which GACIT will finalize its version of the TYP (in late November/early December) and submit 

it to Governor Sununu. After potential edits by him, as well as House and Senate Committees, the 

TYP will become law as amended by 6/30/24.  

 

Mr. Miller encouraged those present to attend a GACIT hearing, either in Londonderry on 9/27, 

Goffstown on 10/25, or any others around the state. Any written comments are due to Mr. William 

Watson of NHDOT by 11/3/23. 

 

Mr. Peter Griffin asked when IIJA funding is no longer available, what will it look like for 

transportation in NH.  Mr. Miller responded there are three more years of IIJA funding and there 

is reasonable optimism that there will be sustained funding levels in the next federal 

reauthorization beyond this period.  
 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Mr. Ponce de Leon to adjourn the Metropolitan Planning Organization.  

Motion seconded by Mr. Moulton. The meeting stood adjourned at 11:48 AM.  

 

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of the minutes of the September 26, 2023 

meeting of the Metropolitan Planning Organization of the Southern New Hampshire Planning 

Commission.  

 

_________________________________ Sylvia von Aulock, Executive Director 

 

_________________________________ Cameron Prolman, Regional Planner 

 


